
Gamble Township 
Minutes 

January 3, 2023 
 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM with 3 members present.  The Pledge had been done 
before the Organization meeting.  Members present were: Steve Brady ,Dave Bailey and Joe 
Reighard. 
 
Dave made a motion, seconded by Steve, to approve the December minutes and the Treasurer’s 
reports as presented.  Steve seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
There were no guests. 
 
Secretary presented several items of correspondence, including various gas companies. 
 
Zoning: Nothing 
Planning: Nothing 
EMA:  Nothing 
 
Roadmaster:  1.  2017 truck had issue with grounding, taken care of.  2.  Tractor – problem with 
cylinder, repaired and working fine.  3.  Purchased tilt tech, which can be used on skid steer and 
tractor;  4.  Justin to put together specs for new truck, would like a bigger truck, workers would 
not need CDL, but would need physical card.  5.  Post pounder – not working, has an idea to 
replace for now. 
 
On-Going: 1. &2 can be removed.  3.  EMS agreement – Dave will get # of calls from County 
and then will meet with Fire Company again.  4. Lake Rd bridge postings – need post pounder to 
put in, except ground is soft right now.  5.  Winner Lane – water not flowing into pipe on north 
side in heavy rain event, pipe half full on south side. Joe will contact County about this.  6. Act 
57 – tax resolution—Steve made motion, seconded by Joe, to accept.  7.  Budget – Steve made a 
motion, seconded by Dave, to accept.  Motion carried. 
 
New: 1 and 2:  Tax resolution – done and millage certification signed.  3. Steve brought up the 
subject of joining the regional police force.  Joe and Dave not in favor. 
 
Public Comment:  1.  Sandy – tree hanging across Calvert Rd. Justin  stated to be taken care of 
tomorrow.  2.  Donna – lines on Sugar Camp Rd, not showing very well in shaded area.  Joe will 
contact the company about this and also the bill.  Also, she had traveled Trimble Rd right after 
the snowstorm and the road was in good shape, better than state road.  3.  Betty had been asked 
by Gary Springman to bring up a problem on Butternut Grove Rd, regarding the ditches needing 
cleaned out. 
 
Payment of bills:  Steve made a motion, seconded by Dave, to pay the bills. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 
Pat Hipple, Sec 


